
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

In his deposition, Archbishop John Nienstedt repeatedly stated that the safety of children is the 

archdiocese’s highest priority. He responded to questions about the tragedy of sexual abuse by 

clergy, and how the Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis handled this issue during his tenure. 

He expressed regret for mistakes that were made in the past with how the archdiocese responded to 

allegations of sexual abuse against clergy. He assumed responsibility for mistakes that have been 

made since he became archbishop of the archdiocese in 2008. The archbishop was not asked any 

questions about the plaintiff, Doe 1, or Thomas Adamson, the offending former priest. 

The archbishop noted recent changes that have been made by the archdiocese to address 

how any new reports of sexual abuse will be handled. He repeated his commitment to adopt 

upcoming recommendations, including those of an outside expert firm that is reviewing existing 

procedures and clergy files.  

In particular, the archbishop highlighted safeguards implemented since 2002, when the United 

States Conference of Catholic Bishops adopted the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young 

People, including safe environment training and criminal background checks for clergy, employees 

and those volunteering with children in the Church. He also discussed changes that have been put in 

place recently. 

He observed that in the past 10 years, there have been substantiated allegations made 

against two men formerly in ministry as priests in this archdiocese:  Curtis Wehmeyer and Francisco 

Montero. The archdiocese cooperated with investigators in both cases. Both men were removed from 

public ministry after the archdiocese became aware of the sexual abuse allegations against them. 

Montero’s bishop in Ecuador was informed about the allegations in 2007. The Archbishop committed 

today to contacting the bishop in Ecuador to express again grave concern if Montero should presently 

be in ministry in Ecuador. 

The archbishop continues to express great concern for all victims of sexual abuse of minors, 

their family and loved ones. 
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